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During the Covid pandemic, A.I.G.L.I. had to abstain from its face-to-face congresses, 
which play a large part in facilitating relations between jurists from different nations 
and continents, all united by the ability and pleasure of speaking Italian. 
 For A.I.G.L.I., each personal meeting of the members is very important, because one 
of the aims of the statute is to promote and intensify relations between Italian-speaking 
jurists. 
 A.I.G.L.I., however, did not give up and made up for it by organizing both meetings 
on the Web and actual publications for which many members gave their scientific 
contribution. 
 Thus, for example, in June 2020 A.I.G.L.I. published “La tutela esecutiva all’estero”, on 
the subject of the different systems for obtaining the forced execution of payment 
obligations, containing the comparison between the systems in Belgium, in England 
and Wales, in France, in Germany, in Italy, in Poland, in Spain and in Switzerland. 
 In September 2020, A.I.G.L.I. published “Giuristi: spunti per riflessioni", that we can 
translate “Jurists: ideas for reflections". It is a collection of reflections on the role of the 
jurist, of updates on some guidelines in 2020, of testimonies about the effects of the 
pandemic on the legal professions. In this case too, the contributions were from many 
countries: Austria, France, Italy, Slovenia, Spain, Switzerland. 
 On May 21, 2021, A.I.G.L.I. held a Webinar for its members on the topic "Third party 
financing litigation", with reports from Great Britain, Italy, United States, and 
coordination from Belgium. 
On September 24, 2021, A.I.G.L.I. held a Webinar for its members on the topic "Case 
law on the protection against discrimination", with Italian moderator and reports from 
Germany, Italy, United States, Ukraine. 
 Now A.I.G.L.I. plans to release soon a rich publication (work in progress today) on the 
issue of the responsibility of the directors of joint-stock companies, thanks to the 
initiative and group work of members from the most different origins, from Brazil to 
Turkey, from the United States to Bulgaria, from Poland to Great Britain, from Germany 
to Italy and France, from Spain to Switzerland. 
 The harmony between the members, even if they are far away, demonstrates how 
beautiful and fruitful peace and collaboration are, while respecting differences. 
 The wish for the next event, this time in presence in 2022, is that it can take place in 
an atmosphere of peace and serenity. 
 We will do our best in A.I.G.L.I. 

  
Irene Elettra Pelargonio - President 


